Salford Royal Hospital Foundation Trust  May 2006

The election for Governors took place in March.  Each Community Committee area in Salford has the right to elect 2 governors to the Council. There are 8 Community Committee areas and so there should be 16 governors elected by the people of the city.

Unfortunately, some areas did not have any nominations and so there are some places still waiting to be filled.  Claremont, Weaste and Seedley had 3 candidates for the 2 places and Jackie Flynne and I were elected.

Our area has only 252 members of the Foundation Trust, whereas nearly all the other 7 areas have many more members.  For example, Ordsall has over 400 members.  This is a pity and not good for democracy.  If you have not yet become a member forms are available from the Hospital or from me.  Becoming a member does not mean that you have to do anything, it merely gives you the right to receive information about the changes to our hospital and the right to vote for the governors, to stand as a governor if you so wish and the right to attend the Annual General Meeting to learn about matters concerning the hospital.  There are many changes ahead, from the possible loss of the neo-natal unit to the establishment of a Christie’s satellite, and the expected rebuild of the main part of the hospital with all the attendant contractors traffic, etc.  The hospital is in our area and we should be aware of and be consulted about these developments.

The employees at the hospital have elected their 5 governors.  Other groups are represented, eg. the University of Manchester, the University of Salford, the Primary Care Trust, the drug companies, the City Council, the Voluntary Sector, the Patient Forum and there are 5 representatives from the areas outside Salford from where so many patients come to Hope Hospital.  The Governing Council will have over 30 members.  It seems to be a very large group to manage any business!  At the beginning the current Chairman of the present Trust Board, Councillor Margaret Morris, will be Chairman.  

The Governors have met once for an introductory session.  We will have to attend training courses and learn details of our role and what powers we do and do not have.

I will keep you updated with written reports and will be available to answer your questions at the Community Committee each month.  If you are not yet a member I urge you to get a form and complete your name, address and date of birth (that’s all) and post it off in the sae, which comes with the form. 

The application for the Foundation Trust status has been made and the Department of Health is making the relevant checks.  Hopefully, the date of the licence for the Foundation Trust will be 1st August.  

Valerie Ivison

